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Ms Anni Conn 
Quality and Compliance Manager 
South Coast Mariculture 
PO Box 6115 
GRIFFITH ACT 2603 
 
 
 
Dear Ms Conn 

Jervis Bay Aquaculture Facility (SSI-5657) 
Environmental Management Plans  

 
I refer to the Jervis Bay Aquaculture Facility Environmental Management Plan (EMP) and associated 
sub-plans (Appendices 1 – 7 of the EMP) submitted to the Department on 14 June 2021, and 
subsequent revisions submitted on 27 August, 3 September and 11 September, in accordance with the 
relevant conditions of the approval (SSI-5657). 
 
The Department has reviewed the final revisions of the management plans, submitted on 3 September 
and 11 September 2021, in consultation with the Department of Primary Industries and is satisfied the 
final revised plans satisfy the relevant conditions of consent. As such, the following plans prepared by 
South Coast Mariculture are approved: 
 ‘Commercial Shellfish Aquaculture Leases Jervis Bay, NSW, Environmental Management Plan’, 

Version 3, Issued August 2021 (condition E1), including: 
o Appendix 1: ‘Construction and Deployment Plan and Traffic Management Plan’ (condition C1) 
o Appendix 2: ‘Community Stakeholder Communications Management Plan’ (condition E5) 
o Appendix 3: ‘Water Quality and Benthic Environment Monitoring Program’ (conditions D11 and 

D12) 
o Appendix 4: ‘Emergency Protocol’ (condition E1(f)) 
o Appendix 5: ‘Waste Management Plan’ (condition D14) 
o Appendix 6: ‘Marine Fauna Interaction Management Plan’ (condition D9) 
o Appendix 7: ‘Disease, Parasite and Pest Management Plan’ (condition D5). 

 
In addition to the above plans, the ‘Structural Integrity and Stability Monitoring Program’ (as required by 
condition C11) included as Attachment 8 to the EMP, is also approved. 
 
South Coast Mariculture is reminded of its obligations under the approval to review, and if necessary 
revise, the strategies, plans and programs required under the approval within three months of the 
submission of an incident report, an annual environmental management report or a modification to the 
approval. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Sally Munk, Principal Planner, 
Industry Assessments, on 9274 6431 or at sally.munk@planning.nsw.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely 

29/9/21 
William Hodgkinson 
A/Director 
Industry Assessments 


